THE BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL (CUDDINGTON TRAFFIC CALMING / BUILD OUT – EXTENSION OF THE EXISTING 30 MPH SPEED LIMIT AND REDUCTION IN THE EXISTING 50MPH SPEED LIMIT)

STATEMENT OF REASONS

Buckinghamshire Council has conducted a review of Network Safety Schemes and the proposed speed limit reduction and the build-out is intended to reduce collisions and casualties at Cuddington village through the following measure:

· Extension of the existing 30 mph speed limit and reduction in the existing 50mph speed limit on Aylesbury Road.

· Introducing a build-out at this specific location as a part of traffic calming scheme within Cuddington.
A Traffic Regulation Order prohibiting the above will enable Thames Valley Police to carry out enforcement to deter motorists from carrying out dangerous manoeuvres and driving at excessive speed at this section on Aylesbury Road, Cuddington.
In accordance with Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, traffic regulation orders are required for extension of the existing 30 mph speed limit and reduction in the existing 50mph speed limit on Aylesbury Road and introduction of a new build-out in the proposed 30mph area on Aylesbury Road. 

Under Section 1(1) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 the specified reasons for considering this change are:-

1. For avoiding danger to persons or other traffic using the road or for preventing the likelihood of such danger arising.
2. For facilitating the passage on the road or any other road of any class of traffic (including pedestrians).

The Department for Transport Circular 01/2013 ‘Setting local speed limits’ sets out how speed limits should be assessed.
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